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The following comment is submitted on behalf of the Malpai Borderlands Group. 
Thank you for the opportunity to continue our partnership in the management of the natural resources of the Peloncillo Mountains.  Your description of the proposed Peloncillo Fire Scape Project is quite thorough and well presented.
We are pleased to have participated with you and other agencies in the planning and execution of several controlled burns in the area.  You are to be congratulated on your judgement in management of naturally ignited wildland fires.  As a result of this good management, condition of these landscapes has significantly improved since our joint efforts to change policy in the late 1990s.

For several decades the Malpai Borderlands Group has advocated a “boundaryless management” approach to management of these resources.  The concept is that ecological processes and wildlife do not recognize the political boundaries which we have imposed on these landscapes.  As you state, the Peloncillo Programmatic Fire Plan of 1997 was developed with the support of the Bureau of Land Management and several state agencies in Arizona and New Mexico.  We believe that this is essential to the success of this proposal.

Since the planning unit is predominately federal land it is particularly important that the BLM be an integral part of the planning and implementation of this project.  We strongly recommend that the Safford District BLM be closely involved in this process and given an opportunity to include adjacent lands under their management in the resulting plan.

